- 2 -


 









(202) 624-6507 Direct

(202) 624-6789 Fax 

dhayes@washgas.com








June 21, 2002





BY FEDERAL EXPRESS

Mr. William F. Stephens, Director

Division of Energy Regulation

State Corporation Commission

Tyler Building, Fourth Floor

1300 East Main Street

Richmond, Virginia 23219


Re:
Comments related to Senate Bill 684

Dear Mr. Stephens:


In response to your letter dated May 29, 2002, in which you solicited comments addressing the “feasibility, effectiveness and value” of collecting information specified in Senate Bill 684 (“S.B. 684”), Washington Gas Light Company (“Washington Gas” or “Company”) submits the following comments.  As a “natural gas company” under the Natural Gas Act because it transports natural gas across state boundaries, as well as a local distribution company providing public utility service throughout substantial portions of Northern Virginia, Washington Gas may be subject to the requirements of Paragraphs C and D of Section 1 of S.B. 684.

Washington Gas believes that a fundamental responsibility of a local distribution company is to deliver natural gas to customers in a safe and reliable manner.  In this regard, Washington Gas undertakes careful planning to secure adequate supplies of natural gas for its customers.  Customer choice initiatives whereby gas is supplied by a competitive supplier will also factor into our planning process. The Company is also vitally interested in ensuring that adequate infrastructure, including the interstate and intrastate storage and transmission services required to deliver the above-mentioned supplies, is available to serve its residential, commercial and industrial customers.  The Company continually analyzes its own infrastructure to determine whether any portions of its service area require infrastructure improvements.  The Company also continually monitors development throughout its service area to determine the need for additional infrastructure.  

Washington Gas has also taken measures to develop and implement emergency response and security measures to ensure the safety and reliability of its natural gas distribution system.  Extensive contingency planning to address threats to both the Company’s physical and information infrastructures are in place.  All procedures are continuously reviewed to enable the Company to enhance security.  

Because Washington Gas already monitors and collects data relating to areas within its service territory requiring infrastructure improvements, Washington Gas believes that the imposition of additional data collection requirements would be burdensome, entailing additional expense while providing little value. The Company currently provides historical and forecast information associated with customer demands for gas on its system with the Commission.    In addition, the collection of data is a continuous process, as it becomes stale quickly and would not serve a valuable purpose if not continually updated beyond the levels currently required by the Commission.

Washington Gas believes that information about energy infrastructure should not be widely shared, as the Company considers such information confidential, especially after the events of September 11.  Since that date, local distribution companies have been operating their systems at a “heightened alert” status.  Consequently, details regarding infrastructure, including especially maps of facilities, are considered confidential and should not be widely shared.

Washington Gas also believes that the construction of infrastructure is largely market-driven and is competitive.  It is not a legislative matter.  Infrastructure has little value unless it is required to serve a demand.  Only the company or companies providing service in the particular geographic area can make this determination.  In addition, much of the data relevant to whether infrastructure is required, including the terms applicable to commitments to acquire or provide additional capacity, is confidential because it is competitive in nature and may contain negotiated values.

As demand for natural gas grows, customers will continue to receive natural gas supplies through a vast network of transmission and distribution pipelines linking customers to natural gas supplies.   Washington Gas believes legislative and regulatory bodies can help ensure that infrastructure required to meet increasing demand is constructed by ensuring that regulated entities earn an appropriate return on investment made to construct and upgrade infrastructure.   In addition, Washington Gas supports legislative and regulatory intervention to remove or lessen burdensome requirements, allowing a utility to make any of the necessary decisions to prepare for system expansion, promote innovative infrastructure technologies and techniques, reduce leakage and reduce operation and maintenance costs. Natural gas customers will benefit by receiving the natural gas supplies they need through a reliable distribution system, while being protected from costly incidents.   Also, on a broader scale the Company would like legislation and regulation to assure utilities that gas supplies will always be readily available.  

Washington Gas plans to send a representative to the first meeting of stakeholders on July 10, 2002.  Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions.

Sincerely yours,


Donald R. Hayes

